

Nick Gibb MPMinister of State for Schools

Sanctuary Buildings Great Smith Street Westminster London SW1P 3BT tel: 0870 0012345 ministers@education.gsi.gov.uk

Ms Vicki Paterson Headteacher Brindishe Green School Beacon Road London SE13 6EH

20 December 2010

Dear Ms. Paterson,

It gives me great pleasure to congratulate you on the excellent performance of your pupils in the 2010 national Key Stage 2 tests as published on 14 December.

Your results show that you are amongst the 100 top performing schools based on sustained improvement in Level 4+ performance each year from 2008 – 2010.

Mastery of English and mathematics is critical to success at secondary school and beyond, so these pupils have given themselves a really good start for secondary school.

I would like to congratulate your staff, governors and pupils for their hard work and success and to thank you for your leadership in continuing the drive towards the highest standards of educational achievement.

With best wishes.

Yours sincerely,

Nick Gibb MP

